
 
Chris Carr Report 
 
Not much in the way of case work however Wednesday this week I will be attending a 
meeting to plan a cycling event across the whole borough that I believe I have mentioned 
before. It will be looking to get challenge residents to cycle to locations around the area 
across a number of weeks and would involve locations in Kimberley. I can provide more 
details if councillors are interested. 
 
 
 
 
Andy Cooper Report 
 
At a Labour Group meeting 9th July I informed members that Main St, Kimberley would be 
closed for at least 10 weeks commencing 29th July owing to the installation of a new gas 
pipeline.  I detailed the problems that the closure would cause to businesses and 
residents.  Subsequently, I asked if the council could waive all parking charges during this 
period.  I’m pleased to report that this has been confirmed today (19th) by Broxtowe 
Borough Council.   
  
I am still involved with resident’s problems detailed at last KTC meeting.  Fairgrove and 
Notts CC 

  
After many requests for storm drains to be cleared I’m pleased to report that a programme 
appears to have been implemented. 
 
 
 
Will Mee Report 
 
I have recently been creating liaison between cadent and the council via email, we have 
been told that car parking charges will be waived for the duration of the works after we 
raised it with the council.  
I have also been liaising with brewery site residents to get the council to support them with 
their concerns. We also plan to have a ward walk with Alex Norris MP at some stage around 
the brewery site so he can see first-hand the issues. 
We still have some outstanding issues with county in regards to road resurfacing, for 
example Noel street, which is like one giant pothole. We have made the new MP Alex Norris 
aware of this. I am still awaiting a response from Neil Clarke on the Bus situation, I am happy 
to see in councillor Owen’s report that it is now ‘under review’ and I would like to ask how 
long that will take, as well as what integrated ticketing options have been reviewed with the 
tram at phoenix park and any other local public transport.  
 
 


